
      
 

Healthcare Domain Meeting Minutes:          
January 19, 2017 from 9-10:30 a.m. 
CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123 

Next Domain Meeting:  
            February 16, 2017 from 9-10:30 a.m. 

CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123  

Attendees: Cheri Fidler, Dan Fesperman, Kim Elkins, Nina Ghatan  
Recorder: Lyndsey Tapia 

 

Topic/Issue Discussion Action 

Welcome and Introductions • Welcome and Introductions led by Cheri.  

1. COI Forum • Every year the COI hosts three forums a year including two that are more focused on 
capacity building. This year, the intent is to host a forum in March or early April that is more 
set up like a Luncheon for a more casual atmosphere that is better for networking 
opportunities.  

• The forum will be targeted towards AAP, San Diego County, Physicians, Community Clinics, 
Insurance Companies, Kaiser, CBOs, WIC, and other similar organizations.   

• The intent of the luncheon will be focused on Healthcare Domain updates, highlighting 
accomplishments, looking at social determinants of health, and the AAP survey and what the 
group can do. 

• The details for the luncheon are in the infant stages and have not been finalized.   

 

2. Domain Recruitment  • Cheri announced to the workgroup of her retirement happening next year. Cheri has been 
involved since the beginning of COI and her participation will be greatly missed. With this, 
the workgroup asks, what is the roll of the Healthcare Domain for the future?  

• An idea that will bring more people to the table is inviting healthcare providers and 
community clinic representatives to attend upcoming workgroup meetings and potentially 
presenting about their organization and seeing where the domain can provide support.  

• Kim mentioned that she is in connection with Juan Estrada, a member of the community 
outreach committee and hosts Molina’s quarterly meetings. To attend one of these meetings 
would be a great base to start more connections for the workgroup.    

• Kim shared that WIC and UC Davis Lactation Center have created through the Baby Behavior 
Campaign, informational and educational mini-book called, “Getting to know your Baby: 
Birth to 6 months”, that helps mothers become more aware of baby cues and how to identify 
what their baby needs.  

• A goal of the HC Domain will be to help get a larger audience for Kim’s breastfeeding 
trainings for healthcare and childcare providers, hospitals, nurseries, and birthing centers.  

• CPMG hosts an annual meeting that includes over 150 pediatricians that would be a great 
opportunity for WIC to get involved and to share the breastfeeding education presentation.  

• Dan send email reaching 
out to healthcare 
providers who have 
expressed interest in 
attending workgroup 
meetings. 

• Kim send Cheri the link 
about getting to know 
your baby. 

• Cheri connect with Kim 
about the CPMG annual 
meeting and potential 
presentation 
opportunities.  

• Cheri send electronic 
safe sleep information 
to Kim.  



      
 

3. Workplan Development  • Due to limited time and partner representation, the workgroup decided to postpone 
review of the workplan for the next meeting.  

 

 


